
 

 

Special notice to our community regarding the upcoming November General Election 

 

Considering the ongoing novel coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic, 

Governor Murphy signed P.L. 2020, c. 72 on August 28, 2020, which 

requires County Clerks to send all active registered voters a Vote-by-Mail 

Ballot for the upcoming November 3, 2020 General Election. 

 
Your mail-in ballot packet will be mailed to you at the end of 

September. If you want to participate in the General Election, you 

are encouraged to vote the ballot that is mailed to you. A limited 

number of Polling Places will be available for voters on Election 

Day where voters may vote only by Provisional Paper Ballots or 

return their own Vote-by-Mail ballot. If you have a disability and 

need an accessible Vote-by-Mail ballot, please contact the County 

Clerk’s Election Division at 973-579-0900, ext. 1507, or you may go 

to your assigned polling place, which will provide you with access 

to an in-person accessible voting device on Election Day.  

 

Detailed instructions for voting by mail will be included with 

your ballot packet.   

 

 Your packet will also contain a postage paid envelope for the 

return of your ballot through the United States Postal Service. 

You are not required to attach a stamp. You may choose instead 

to deposit your ballot in a secure ballot drop box located 

throughout the county or present your ballot to a poll worker at 

your assigned polling place on Election Day. Drop box locations 

will be provided in your ballot packet, and a post card listing your 

assigned polling location will be mailed to you no later than 

October 23. 

 

Ballots are being mailed to the address at which a voter is 

registered to vote. If you plan to be out of town between 

September 25th and Election Day and will not be home when your 

mail-in ballot arrives, you should notify your County Clerk’s Office 

so that arrangements can be made to mail your ballot to an 

alternate address.  

 
   Visit the Clerk’s website for the most up-to-date information on 
voting by mail: www.sussexcountyclerk.org/elections . If you have 
questions, we are here to help. Call us at 973-579-0900. 

NO BALLOT? 

If you don’t receive a ballot 
by mid-October, please 
contact your County Clerk’s 
Office at 973-579-0900, 
ext. 1507. 

LEAVING TOWN? 

If you know you won’t be 
home between Sept. 25 
and Election Day, notify 
your County Clerk so your 
ballot can be mailed to an 
alternate address. 

Vote and return your ballot 
as soon as possible. This 
will ensure you have time 
to correct any possible 
issues (such as a signature 
discrepancy). 

DON’T WAIT TO VOTE 

Jeffrey M. Parrott 
Sussex County Clerk 

http://www.sussexcountyclerk.org/elections

